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Camber LTC

Committee Meeting –Monday 7th November 2016 7:45pm

Attendance: Chris Smith (Chair), John Stephens, Finian Davern, Mark Challen, Michael Davis-Higuera (from item 3), Lena Grannell, Neil Mcleman, Alex Lucas 
 Apologies: Adam Farley
Minutes












Action
	1
	Minutes of previous meeting

Agreed


	

	2
	Matters Arising

2       Old hobs  – Fernando to arrange sale

       website – Alex – soft launch scheduled for 1st December. Users will need BTM nos. to book courts – Lena to highlight this to new members which should be further encouragement for them to sign up to British Tennis
       Michael has produced a spreadsheet detailing junior membership and subs have been payed into Camber account. More payments still to come. Also need to get the same from Gianluca – Alex to speak with Gianluca re admin requirements
        2.6 – Business Plan – to review in January

2.10 – Club documents – Chris to post on new website

2.12 – Cricket balls : Fin to draft response to S&MCC – S&MCC have come back to us re this – they have put in a funding bid – so hold off on a response for the time being
3.3 – (Neil) Debit card now available for use by bar manager Neil to investigate as payments not yet appearing in Camber account [subsequently confirmed by Neil that they had been in a holding account pending us completing another form, which we hadn’t seen. Should be sorted in a week or two]
11 AOB – New source for balls -  Fin had purchased new balls @ £2.20 per tin – Thanks to Fin for arranging and collecting. Will be an annual allowance at this price.
3 – Finance update – Neil has made transfer to Scottish Widows from current account. But interest rate on SW drops to a miserly 0.15% from 17 Nov.
9. Social programme – Curry Night was reported as “excellent” and “very successful”

                                 - Annual Dinner – Payments to be recorded in book next to till. Not many payments received so far – committee urged to encourage payments. Bar duty on the night – only one runner (Maz) is available. Lena and Fin both volunteered. John to look at other options (Ruby?). No decision made at committee.  Discussion around the issue of whether junior members should be able to attend – almost led to a vote. Agreed that junior members should be invited to the presentation of trophies with the option of staying on for the meal.

Trial annual dinner at Chris’s was encouraging – the food was very good
12 Housekeeping – tasks and progress were reviewed. Thanks to Colin for coat hooks on courts. John is sourcing a new key safe. Revised list of Housekeeping tasks to go on next agenda.

13 AOB – Steph’s birthday bash was very successful but went on very late. Volunteer bar staff to be given more guidance in future

              - Committee Christmas meal – will be at Artusi in Bellenden Road 2nd December 

	Lena
Alex

Chris

Fin

Mark

	3
	Finance update                                                                          Neil/Chris
Current position tabled
Does not include card payments being looked into by Neil (see above)
We now have a new water supplier. 
	Neil

	4
	Cash Register                                                                                        
John – unable to print out as printer head is damaged. John phoned suppliers – not very helpful. We could buy a new one. Alex suggested we may have a 2 year warrantee. Would cost £190 to replace. If we can read the cash register’s memory disk then we could do without. John to investigate.
	John

	5
	Waste Bins
A quote for waste disposal bins including recycling was presented to committee by Neil. During discussion John argued that bagging up non-glass recyclables for members to dispose of privately was simply not working. It was decided to include a mixed recycling (240L) bin in addition to general waste and glass recycling 
	

	6
	Security – keys kept off site
John to get crucial keys cut – spares to be held at John’s / Reg’s 
	John

	7
	Coaching Update                                                                       Michael
Tennis for Kids – a LTA initiative – is on the horizon
More junior membership subs due in January

Five or six new joiners in last couple of months

Wheelchair tennis is on-going with 2 regular users

Julia (Head Coach) has had her 2nd child – Cerys. Alex to arrange flowers and card.
	Alex

	8
	Mandy decision and membership subs policy
8.1 Committee agreed to refund Fin with regret all round regarding the handling of the issue
8.2 Discussion re subs policy followed. General agreement that we need a perfectly clear policy. Lena suggested that the current issue with Mandy was a one off. Chris asked Lena to come back to committee with a draft policy for January/February meeting. Thoughts on this to be passed on to Lena. One thought was that if accepting by instalments, a higher than pro-rata rate might avoid some of the issues.
	Lena

	9
	LTA Registration
We have to register online with LTA
Chris/Alex/Mark to meet for this purpose.

Alex raised issue of Wimbledon ballot – we need to get members to opt in. Lena to continue emailing members who have not yet opted in.
	Chris/Alex/ Mark

Lena

	10
	New Members                                                                                     Lena
  Pilou
Andrew Blanchfield (another birthday present)

Manda Brady (Midweek Coaching)

Chris to drop Justin Hunt a reminder re subs

Chris to contact neighbours re annual dinner
	Chris

	11
	Legal Status of club                                                                           Fin
Documents presented by Fin were considered, approved and signed.
	

	12
	Maintenance
12.1 Meeting with Trevor May. Notes from meeting were tabled. Michael asked what ‘maintenance’ included.  We need an instant response to ‘bubbles’ on court. Alex urged committee to report any court issues asap. Chris to request clarification re maintenance contract. Trevor May offered free maintenance 2017, half rate 2018, full rate 2019. Committee agreed we should negotiate further for half rate 2019
12.1 Court 1 floodlights fixed: all floodlights on Ct 1 now have new bulbs, new capacitors and have been cleaned by Floodlighting Limited (the original installers), so should last for several years with minimal problems. Floodlighting also advised that the electrical set-up is fine and the loud ‘pop’ when turning lights on or off is not an indication of anything wrong. Cost of work was c. £600. To have the same done on Ct 2 would be another £920 (as we already had some spare parts for Court 1). Not done this yet, but probably will as and when the first problem arises on Ct 2.
	Chris

	13
	AOB

John – we have a request from someone called Esme looking for a venue for an 18th birthday party for 70-80 people 17th January 2017

After discussion it was agreed to say ‘no’ on the grounds that Camber is not a suitable venue for a party of this size.
	

	
	DONM – 2nd December 2016 at Artusi
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